
The game was tight for the first 15 minutes as both 
teams were finding 
 it hard to adjust to the windy conditions.  Jody 
Jeffrey started the 
 move for the first goal passing the ball to Owen 
Scott which started a ten 
 man one touch move that brought a smile to my face, 
1-0, Kemar Gordon scoring his first goal of the game. 
 
The opposition were struggling to keep the 5th out as 
the three touch 
 football and the pace of the strikers were pushing 
them further back. 
  Stephen Clarke Johnston wanted a piece of the 
action and was on the end of 
 another moved which show the quality within in the 
team, 2-0. 
 
Within 10 minutes to go the 5th were in dream land, 
Stephen scored his 
 2nd of the game after some good work by Matt Witney 
who dominated the 
 midfield along with Anthony Stennett. 3-0 
 
A silly mistake by our defence gave the opposition 
hope as the scored 
 to make it 3-1.  From the resulting kick of the ball 
was laid out Erkan 
 Fadi who was tormenting the right-back , Erkan laid 
a super ball into 
 the path of Kemar Gordon who easily outsprinted the 
centre backs to 
 smash the ball pass the Keeper  4-1 instant reply. 
   
Another excellent finish from Stephen Clarke-Johnston 
made it 5-1, game 
 set and match.   Everyone thought the game was over, 
and then with 15 
 minutes left in the games the 5th Keeper was sent 
off for two yellow 
 cards. 
 
The confidence grew and the opposition were on us, 
fair play to them 
 they resulted to the long ball and it caused us 
problems with 3 minutes 
 to go they had brought the game back to 5-4.  I was 
praying for the 
 referee to blow the whistle.  I shouted out how 
“long ref” I received 
 no reply then another high ball split the defence 



leaving the striker 
 with the chance to bring the game to 5-5, out of 
nowhere sliding in like 
 his life depended on it came Owen Scott to rob the 
ball of the Striker 
 toes, what a challenge! 
 
Excellent game changed when we went down to 10 men 


